Calendar of Events*

The German Society’s administrative office will be closed from July 18 through August 9. We will reopen with
normal business hours on Monday, August 10. Use of the Library will be by appointment only through the end of
the summer. To make an appointment with the librarian, please send an email to librarian@germansociety.org.

Sun. July 19 The Word in the Wilderness - Virtual Book Launch, 4:30pm

Wed. Sept. 9 Konversationsabend: Actualities, 6:00pm

Sat. Sept. 12 Dogadelphia, 12:00pm

Sat. Sept. 12 Buchclub, 1:30pm

Sun. Sept. 13 Annual Members Meeting and Elections of the Board of Directors, 3:00pm
Sun. Oct. 4 “Wister and More!” presents Elissa Lee Koljonen and Natalie Zhu, 3:00pm
Sat. Oct. 10 Buchclub, 1:30pm

Wed. Sept. 14 Konversationsabend: The Power of Paintings, 46:00pm

Fri. Sept. 16  Friday Film Fest: Der Vorname, 6:30pm

Sun. Oct. 25  “Wister and More!” presents the Karlsruher Konzert-Duo, 3:00pm

Sat. Nov. 7 256th Stiftungsfest, 6:00pm

* Events are subject to cancellation based on recommendations from global health authorities due to concerns of
the spread of COVID-19. We thank you in advance for your patience and understanding.
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256th Stiftungsfest

The 256th Stiftingsfest has been cancelled due to the ongoing global pandemic.
We appreciate your understanding and apologize for any inconvenience.
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The New Normal

The year 2020 is one that we will not quickly
forget, one chock full of challenges for us at the
German Society. We are learning how to sur-
vive and even thrive under these new condi-
tions. COVID-19 forces us to make adjustments
to our operation and in our programming. Of
course, a big part of our programming depends
on person to person interaction, but we are im-
plementing new ways to stay in touch with our
members and continue our mission. The efforts
we made in the last 10 years to improve the
building and its infrastructure have made us
better prepared to deal with these challenges.

We managed the office and library activities by
working from home, and although we had to
cancel our spring events and community out-
reach, we took advantage of an empty building
to push ahead with our building projects - for
example the German American Collection
Room Renovation. We were forced to review
our program structure and extended our out-
reach by using modern technologies. Office and
library activities continued from home. Lan-
guage classes moved online as did the Konver-
sationsabend.

Many members and others thoroughly enjoyed
our first live-streamed concert with pianist,
Claire Huangci. We created a new forum (KA
Contact) to keep in touch — a once a week meet-
ing on Zoom on Tuesday at 8:00pm, to discuss
current topics and concerns of interest to our
members. Our various committees continue to
operate, working on ways to keep us moving
forward as we discover what the “new normal”
will look like.
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As you already know, our office and library op-
erations have been back onsite since June 29,
and | can assure you that we are utilizing deep
cleaning, disinfection and distancing standards
in our operation to minimize any potential
risks. My sincere thanks goes out to our staff
and our volunteers who have worked so hard
to minimize the impact of the pandemic on our
organization.

| would love to return to things as they were
pre-COVID, but we must face the reality that,
for the foreseeable future, we will have to keep
discovering ways to stay active and serve our
mission and our members. That said, | am
really looking forward to seeing you all again
after we get through the summer - while main-
taining a safe environment, of course.

- Tony Michels



General Endowment

Our first donation to the General Endowment was a very generous gift by Mr. Ulrich Both in 2010; we
subsequently established the first endowment of the Society in the more than 250 years of continuous
operation. Ever since we have been soliciting donations and overall have been reasonably successful.
Our interim goal is $2.00MM, and at the end of 2019, the balance in the account was $1.41MM. We are
not taking any distributions until we reach the interim goal, which will provide a continuous stream of
$80,000 per year to support our general operation, expanded programs and activities; this represents
around 16% of our annual budget. The longer term goal remains an endowment that will support
around 23 to 25% of our budget!

As the graphs show, donations to the General Endowment have decreased significantly in the past few
years — this is in spite of an ongoing fundraising campaign. Since 2016, lifetime membership fees have
been added to the endowment; and we have seen a slight increase in the number of members that have
elected to become lifetime members.

Based on the data presented there are two important conclusions. First, if we are to reach our interim
goal in a reasonable time frame, we need to be diligent with our fundraising campaign. And if you are
able to make a donation or a multiyear commitment, for any amount, to the General Endowment, we
would love to talk to you; call or send an e-mail to the office and we will contact you promptly.

Furthermore, many not-for-profits find that legacy gifts that come through wills or estate plans are an
important source of funds for endowments. We are hoping the same holds true for the German Society.
Of course, these funds are not predictable and most will come to us many years from now. We cur-
rently have thirty-two members that have indicated that the Society is listed in their wills. We are
thankful for these commitments, but are hopeful that we can increase this listing significantly in the
next few years.

When it comes to legacy gifts none are two small! | am sure that most of us consider our families or
our next of keen first when it comes to gifts from our estates. But let me suggest that you might con-
sider a modest percentage of the estate designated for your favorite charities and we hope that the So-
ciety is one of these. We will enjoy hearing from you, either by phone or e-mail, and learn a bit more

The cancellation of concerts at the German So-
ciety due to the pandemic was a big disappoint-
ment, but the GSP rallied under Tony Michels’
innovative leadership. Thanks to the ground-
work laid by GSP administrative assistant
Elena Nahrmann, members Hardy von Auen-
mueller and Ed Cohen completed the team that
arranged for a stellar live digital concert by
Claire Huangci. Ms. Huangci happened to be
staying with her family and came in to the
Barthelmes Auditorium on Sunday, April 19 to
make her virtual concert début.

Hardy von Auenmueller dedicated the concert
to the memory of Karl Spaeth, one of the most
enthusiastic music lovers to ever join the Ger-
man Society.

Ms. Huangci chose two formidable pieces,
which she executed beautifully. First, she
played a very musical yet subtly nuanced ver-
sion of the Ferrucio Busoni arrangement of Jo-
hann Sebastian Bach’'s Toccata and Fugue in D
minor, BWV 565. Ed Cohen’s engineering and
use of the Ontario web-based production soft-
ware for music broadcasting, Stage Ten,
worked quite well. Although there was a bit of
extra reverberation in the very beginning, it
was quickly resolved and the sound quality of
the recital was superb. (My partner felt there
could have been a truer reflection of dynamics,
but after hearing what horrid sounds are pro-
duced via Zoom, | think Ed deserves a commen-
dation for the quality of the production.)

Ms. Huangci followed the Bach/Busoni piece



